
Newsletter 

Friday 10th October 2025  

Weekly School Attendance 94% / Best Class Attendance: Year 3 (99%)  

Welsh Phrase of the week: Wyt ti eisiau …? (Do you want …?)  
 
MacMillan Coffee Afternoon Fundraiser – Tuesday, 14th October (rescheduled date)  

Apologies for the change of date. We have rescheduled to Tuesday 14th October at 2:15 pm in the school hall, 

where cake, tea and coffee will be for sale, and we will draw the raffle for a MacMillan Afternoon Tea Hamper.  

The TAC Team will also have an information table at this event to offer any advice parents made need for 

family support.  
 
TAC Drop-In 

A reminder that Natalie Hodges (TAC Team Representative) is available every Tuesday afternoon for support 

or advice for families.  Please contact the school office to book an appointment. 
  
Glan Llyn Residential Trip 

A reminder that the closing date to send the deposit is Wednesday, 15th October.  If you require further 

information, including for pupils in receipt of entitled free school meals, please speak to Mrs Evans in the school 

office. 
   
Head Boy / Head Girl – 2025-2026 

Following interviews last Friday for our Pupil Leadership team were interviewed with School Governors (Sonia 

Benbow-Jones and Dr Jane Wright), and our School Council members. We are delighted to announce Head Boy 

is Noah Bowley (Year 6), Head Girl is Bella Griffiths (Year 6), Deputy Head Boy is Archie Barnett and Deputy 

Head Girls are Alyssa Whittall and Leeyla Richards. Well done to all of the pupils who put themselves forward 

for the position, they all answered a series of questions confidently and were a credit to the school. Macie, 

Seren, Sophie, Azaia, Calli, Raya, Callum and Caden will be Prefects and Sports Leaders. Thank you to Mrs 

Benbow-Jones for announcing the outcome in an assembly on Monday. 
 
Punctuality / Attendance 

A reminder that classroom doors are open from 8:40 am for Key Stage 2 pupils ready for lessons to start at 

8:50 am. Foundation Phase classroom doors are open from 8:45 am ready for lessons to start at 8:55 am.  

Nursery doors are open from 8.50 am and Nursery starts at 9.00am. Please ensure pupils arrive at school in 

plenty of time for the start of the lesson, it is important your child arrives on time as this helps them settle 

better. The outside gates are locked at 9:05 am – please phone the school office if you need access to the site 

during the school day. 
 
Thomas Telford Story – Year 6 

On Tuesday, Year 6 pupils enjoyed a performance celebrating Thomas Telford’s life story and his iconic 

Pontcysyllte Aqueduct, at Trevor Community Centre, by the Children’s Festival of Welsh History.  The pupils 

learned of this incredible period in history, the Industrial Revolution and in particular how canals contributed to 

the important work of carrying goods to the large ports.  The performance and coach travel were funded by 

the Canal and River Trust.   
 
Super Learning Week – Careers Week 

A reminder that we will holding a dress up day on Tuesday 21st October.  Pupils can dress up in the clothes of a 

career they aspire to.    
 
First Experience in Music Workshop – Year 3 

Pupils in our Year 3 class enjoyed a First Experience in Music workshop with Liam Hardwick from Wrexham 

Music Service on Tuesday. They learned how to hold and play a ukulele.  Mr Hardwick is due to visit Y3 again in 

November. 
 
Reception Class Application 

Online applications are now open for Reception class.  You can apply online using the online admission service at 

www.wrexham.gov.uk.  Alternatively you can make a paper application and return it to the Local Authority, 

please contact the Admissions Office for further information on 01978 298991/Email: 

admissions@wrexham.gov.uk.  Closing date for applications 17 November 2025. 

http://www.wrexham.gov.uk/


Parents are reminded that if their child is currently in nursery, there is no guarantee of a place in Reception at 

that school as a separate formal application must be made. 
 
Year 6 Secondary School Application 

Online applications are now open for secondary school choices.  You can apply online using the online admission 

service at www.wrexham.gov.uk.  Alternatively you can make a paper application and return it to the Local 

Authority, please contact the Admissions Officer for further information on 01978 298991/Email: 

admissions@wrexham.gov.uk.  Closing date for applications 3 November 2025.   
 

Headteacher’s Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Ezae   Year 3 – Rowan 

Reception – Grayson  Year 4 – Hattie 

Year 1 – Beau   Year 5 – Jack 

Year 2 – Frankie  Year 6 – Charlie 

 
 

 

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Maya   Blwyddyn 3 – Danielle 

Derbyn/Reception – Hallie  Blwyddyn 4 – Jackson 

Blwyddyn 1 – Oliver   Blwyddyn 5 – Frankie 

Blwyddyn 2 – Rylee   Blwyddyn 6 – Seren 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were chosen as 

they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Frankie  Year 3 – Brea 

Reception – Olivia  Year 4 – Amelia 

Year 1 – Elijah    Year 5 – Tiger 

Year 2 – Parker  Year 6 – Calli 

 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a responsibility to 

keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss Eleanor 

Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an emergency.  
 

http://www.wrexham.gov.uk/

